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REGULAR BLAINE PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING – 02/11/14


UNAPPROVED

CITY OF BLAINE

PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES

February 11, 2014
The Blaine Planning Commission met in the City Hall Chambers on Tuesday, February 11, 2014.  Vice Chair Lahti called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Members Present:
Commission Members: Bergstrom, King, Radtke, York, and Vice Chair Lahti
Members Absent:
Chair Ouellette and Commission Member Goracke
Staff Present:
Lori Johnson, Associate Planner
******************************************************************************

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Motion by Commissioner Bergstrom to approve the minutes of January 14, 2014, as presented.  Motion seconded by Commissioner King.  The motion passed 5-0.

OLD BUSINESS

None.

NEW BUSINESS

Item 4.1 – Case File No. 14-0003 – Public Hearing – The applicant is requesting a conditional use permit to allow for a maintenance facility and contractor yard for storage of trucks, trailers and dumpsters screened by fencing in an I-2 (Heavy Industrial) zoning district.
NITTI ROLL-OFF SERVICES, 12351 CLOUD DRIVE NE.

The report to the Planning Commission was presented by Lori Johnson, Planner III.  The public hearing for Case File 14-0003 was opened at 7:06 p.m.  
Vice Chair Lahti noted a letter received from Shawn Weinand explaining he opposed the application as it would create truck trips and noise.

Don Kveton, explained he owned the parcel behind Mr. Weinen and did not want to see a garbage refuse site located on this parcel.   He explained if the proposed request were approved he recommended a great deal of screening be added to provide a buffer to the surrounding properties.  He expressed concern with the noise and smell that would be generated by the proposed use.  He opposed the conditional use permit and recommended the Planning Commission deny the request.

Tony Nitti, Nitti Roll Off Services, described the services provided by his company.  He explained that most of his dumpsters were stored offsite at landfills and transfer sites.  He reported the dumpsters stored onsite would be empty.  He indicated he lived in Blaine and stated he ran a very safe outfit.  

The public hearing was closed at 7:10 p.m.

Commissioner York asked why the surrounding properties were rezoned.
Associate Planner, Lori Johnson explained the rezoning application reviewed the broader area and staff believed Heavy Industrial was no longer appropriate for the surrounding properties.  The Council reviewed this matter and agreed.  She explained the parcel under discussion this evening was already developed and the owner requested it be left out of the rezoning.

Vice Chair Lahti requested further information on the traffic flow that would be created by Nitti Roll Off. 

Mr. Nitti discussed the volume of truck traffic that would be coming to and from the site on  a daily basis.  He reported again, that dumpsters were typically not stored onsite.  He estimated that there would be less than 20 truck trips to the site per day.
Vice Chair Lahti asked who hired Nitti Roll Off for dumpster services.  

Mr. Nitti indicated the majority of his dumpsters were used for construction debris.

Commissioner York questioned if the proposed use was considered Heavy Industrial.

Planner III, Lori Johnson stated this was the case.

Commissioner Bergstrom questioned what additional screening should be added.

Mr. Kveton suggested the side driveway be removed and that a higher wall be placed around the site.  This would eliminate the eyesore that this site would be for the adjacent properties.  He commented that The Lakes was one of the most pristine establishments in all of Anoka County and he believed the proposed use did not fit on this site.

Vice Chair Lahti questioned if any of these suggestions should be considered prior to this matter being reviewed by the City Council.

Planner III, Lori Johnson explained staff was comfortable with the recommended eight (8) foot special purpose fence.  She explained she would have to discuss the removal of the side access point with the City’s engineering department.  She reported the dumpsters would not be allowed to be stacked and would be no higher than eight (8) feet in height.

Commissioner York encouraged the applicant to speak with Mr. Kveton to resolve the screening concerns.

Motion by Commissioner King to recommend approval of Planning Case 14-0003 based on the following conditions:

Case 14-0003:

1.      
The applicant must obtain a certificate of occupancy from the City prior to occupying the building.

2.      
Outside storage must be limited to 12-feet in height and that there is no stacking of the rolloff dumpsters allowed.

3.      
All vehicle and roll-off maintenance or repair work to be done inside of the building.

4.      
The chain link fence on the north and east side of the outside storage area must be replaced with a eight-foot high board on board fence to provide adequate screening.

5.      
All small storage buildings in the rear yard of the site to be removed.  

6.      
Change of use will require a SAC (Sewer Access Charge) determination from Metropolitan Council Environmental Services. Payment of any SAC is the responsibility of the applicant.

7.      
The applicant is required to stripe 29 stalls on site as there is currently no striping on site at this time.  

8.      
A 10-foot side yard setback will need to be reestablished on the north side of the paved area in the rear of the building.  This can be done by moving the board on board fence to delineate the setback or by placing bollards at the edge of the pavement in this area.   

9.      
A landscape plan for the existing site must be submitted that includes the following landscaping requirements:

 

	· Overstory:     13 trees (2 ½ inch caliper)

	· Conifer:          6 trees (6 feet)

	· Ornamental:   6 trees (2 inch caliper)


        

10.      
The new landscaping (10 trees) proposed on the south and east side of the site must be installed and should either be conifer or overstory trees.  These trees are in addition to the base required landscaping for the site.

11.      
Both front yard areas require underground irrigation.

12.      
The applicant to submit a site plan application, a site improvement performance agreement and a financial guarantee for any work to be done on this site at this time prior to issuance of a certificate of occupancy.  This will include the landscaping and restriping work.  

13.      
The lawn area on the south side of the block wall must be properly maintained and mowed.

14.      
All lighting on site must meet the requirements of the zoning ordinance and must be downlit and shielded.  

15.      
There shall be no outside storage of anything that is not listed in the narrative attached to this item.

16.      
All signage (permanent and temporary) is issued under a separate permit.

17.      
The applicant must install a fire suppression system for the entire building and must make that application prior to issuance of a certificate of occupancy.  

Motion seconded by Commissioner Bergstrom.  The motion passed 5-0.

Vice Chair Lahti noted this would be on the agenda of the March 6, 2014 City Council meeting.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion by Commissioner York to adjourn the Regular Planning Commission meeting.  Motion seconded by Commissioner Bergstrom.  The motion passed 5-0.  Adjournment time was 7:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Heidi Guenther

TimeSaver Off Site Secretarial, Inc.

